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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF











June 24, 2002


TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

State 

Today, the Assembly Transportation Committee considered SB 18 (Alarcon) relating to a study of the Governance Structure of the MTA, a Transit Riders Bill of Rights and the designation of a seat on the MTA Board for the City of San Fernando Valley should it secede from the City of Los Angeles.  The committee amended SB18 as follows:

· Recommends that the study which is requested to be conducted by the University of California consider issues of population in the cities throughout Los Angeles County and proportional generation of local sales taxes.  

· Transit agencies “may” adopt a Transit Riders Bill of Rights.  Previously, SB 18 stated that transit agencies “should” adopt a Transit Riders Bill of Rights.  

MTA staff testified at the committee that the Executive Management and Audit Committee of the MTA Board recommended an “oppose” position on SB18 (Alarcon) as amended on May 30th. 

As of the writing of this brief, the bill is “on call” with a vote of 6-4 (the four no votes are from the Republican members of the committee).  Ten (10) affirmative votes are necessary to approve a bill in this committee.

Please contact Gary Clark, Deputy Executive Officer Government and Board Relations at (213) 922-2226 or Michael Turner, Government Relations Administrator at (213) 922-2122 if you have any questions.
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